
 
CANTOR’S GIANT SOFTSHELL TURTLE TURNED-OVER TO ISEP-TF 

By: MARLON B. PACCARANGAN, ENR Office Information Officer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above photo shows the endangered Cantor's Giant Softshell Turtle found in Antagan River,  
Brgy. Antagan, Tumauini, Isabela. 

 
 
On February 6, 2014, a couple named Mr. & Mrs. Faustino Lacambra, 

residents of Brgy. Bantug, Tumauini, Isabela informed the Provincial 
Governor, Hon. Faustino G. Dy III regarding the existence of a giant turtle 
known as the “Cantor’s Giant Softshell Turtle” under their custody. The 
Governor then endorsed the matter to For. Geronimo P. Cabaccan, Jr., ENR 
Officer who then dispatched a team and proceeded to the location mentioned 
above where the couple (Mr. & Mrs. Lacambra) turned-over the turtle to the 
ISEP-TF for custody and safekeeping prior to turn-over to the appropriate 
agency.  


